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The Foreign Exchange Committee (FXC) Chair provided opening remarks to the Committee, which met for a 
second time outside its normal schedule to discuss developments in the FX market related to Russia’s invasion 
of Ukraine. 
 

1. Markets Discussion  
 

The discussion covered several topics discussed at the previous meeting on March 4. 

• Members shared views on the operational and settlement issues that have arisen in the Russian banking 
sector, including operational challenges experienced in the transition to ruble-denominated nostro 
accounts from sanctioned banks to non-sanctioned banks.  Members noted that progress is being made 
in this area, and it appeared that related settlement issues have been manageable thus far. 

• It was noted that the bifurcation of the on- and off-shore ruble market remained.  Members discussed 
the uncertainty regarding the outlook for ruble fixings on the Moscow Exchange (MOEX) as they await 
further guidance on this issue from the Emerging Markets Trade Association (EMTA). 

• Members also discussed Russia’s recent payment of dollar bond coupons that were due on March 16. In 
general, members noted that the recent announcement to remove Russia from bond indices may have 
implications for the management of international bond funds. 

• Separately, it was noted that the National Bank of Ukraine (NBU) continues to post a fixing rate for the 
Ukrainian hryvnia. The rate, however, has remained unchanged since the invasion.  

• Lastly, members expressed thoughts on global dollar funding, noting that conditions have improved 
since the prior FXC meeting.  
  

The next FXC meeting is scheduled for April 6, 2022. 
 


